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FUTURE DATES 
 

 

Asylum Seeker & Refugee Support 
Group meeting for March is on Monday 
18th at 3.30pm in Dempster Room 

 

Lenten Studies: For six weeks as follows: 
Sunday after the 10.00am service, 

commencing on Sunday 10 March 
Tuesday after the midday Eucharist, 

commencing on Tuesday 12 
March.—See more details in note 
on page 2. 

 

The Anglicare Partnership Group—
Monday 25 March at 2.15pm in the 
Rutherford Room- Gillian and Peter 
Forwood—A trip to Cyprus and Jordan. 
 
Parish Quiet Day—Saturday 6 April in the 
Church. See notice on page 3. 
 
A Relaxing Sunday Lunch at the Vicarage 
on Sunday 14 April at 12.30pm. See notice 
on page 3. 

THIS  WEEK IN THE PARISH  
Morning (9am) and Evening Prayer (5pm) 
Mondays to Fridays unless mentioned below. 
 
MONDAY 11 March—Public Holiday 
 Church and Office closed.  
 
 
 

TUESDAY 12 March 
11.00am Eucharist at Shenley Manor 
12 noon  Eucharist in the Chapel 
12.30pm  Lenten Study 1 in Parish Centre 
 
WEDNESDAY 13 March (No Evening Prayer) 
7.00pm  Eucharist 
7.30pm  Parish Council meeting in  
  Dempster Room 
 
SATURDAY 16 March 
10.00am  Fundraising Committee meets in 
  Parish Centre 

MISSION HOUSE:  Thank you for your 
continued support of our appeal for food.   
Presently, preferred goods are muesli bars 
and cereals. 

NOTICES FOR CONTACT should be in 
the office by 1pm on Wednesdays. 

LISTEN TO ST JOHN’S SERMONS 
AGAIN! 
With the installation of our new sound 
system, we are now able to record the sermon 
each Sunday. The audio file of the sermon – 
as well as the print version occasionally – is 
now uploaded promptly to the parish website. 
stjohnscamberwell.org.au 

 

            
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

           ST JOHN’S ANGLICAN CHURCH, CAMBERWELL          
                                10 March 2019—First Sunday in Lent 

C O N T A C T 

1. Go out of your way to help others. 
2. Make an extra sacrifice by giving more each week at Church or make an 

 additional offering via the ABM Lenten envelopes. 
3. Commit to attending one of the mid-week Services or simply spend some 

 time in silent prayer each day. 
4. Join the Lenten Studies on Sundays at 11.30am and Tuesdays at 

 12.30pm. 
5. Invite someone or others around for a meal who you have been meaning 

 to spend time with for ages. 
6. Identify someone who is lonely and do something about it. 
7. Do you know someone who is unemployed'? Can you help him or her?  
8. Have you been less than honest in how you feel towards someone? 

 Have you been harbouring resentment or ill feelings. Try to address this 
 situation. 

9. Avoid television for a week. See what affect it has on you and your 
 family. 

10. Do you know someone suffering mentally, physically, spiritually at 
 present? Do something practical to support them. 

11. Attend Morning or Evening prayer. 
12. Buy or obtain a book of prayers or spiritual reflections. The clergy can 

 provide some suggestions. 
13. Buy a commentary on one of the Gospels and study the story of Jesus in 

 detail. 
14. Are you indecisive about something? Make a decision! 
15. Eat simply one day per week in Lent and make a donation to ABM. 
16. Walk more regularly. Drive the car less. Use less fuel. Help the 

 environment. 
17. Despite what you think about many of our leaders and politicians, try 

 praying for them. 
18. Examine those things which most occupy your time and interest and 

 attempt to minimize the time you give to them. 
19. Do you know of a family that needs support? Help them! 
20. Join the clergy as they plan to ‘Loiter in Lent’ - change to our normal 

 routine by “loitering within Lent” – spending time together in some 
 unfamiliar and familiar places, making time to learn and to see differently. 

20 SUGGESTIONS FOR LENT 



 

 

SERVICES TODAY 

WELCOME!   We are glad to have you join us in the sacred liturgy.  With generations of Christ’s followers we are all 
welcomed around the banquet table of the Word made flesh—regardless of gender, race, colour, sexual orientation, 
social status or any other distinction. And you are warmly invited to join us for morning tea after the 10am liturgy. 

St John’s 'Parish Covenant' is the basis for 
all relationships, social interactions, 
and patterns of behaviour within and 
concerning the Parish.  It is on display in the 
narthex and available on the parish website.  
All parishioners are encouraged to sign the 
Covenant, demonstrating their public 
commitment to a safe and healthy parish 
community. 

8am   EUCHARIST 
Presider:  John Baldock 
Preacher:  John Baldock 
Reader:            Geoff Vincent 
Intercessor:  Hans Ferdinands 
Server:  Hans Ferdinands 
Euch. Asst.:  Hans Ferdinands 
 
9.00am   BREAKFAST 
 

10am             SUNG EUCHARIST 
Presider:      John Baldock 
Preacher: John Baldock 
Deacon: Colleen Clayton 
Sub-Deacon: Neil Nyholm 
Readers: Brian Porter, Sue Banting 
Intercessor: Noela Manton 
Cantor: Greg Lee 
Servers:  Ross Smith (MC),  
 Sue Banting, Ferry Hasiholan, 
 Jenny Cook 
Euch. Assts.: Sub-Deacon, John Manton 
For children: Please make use of activities 
 at the back of the church.   
 

11.30 am        LENTEN STUDY 1 
 

6.00pm         EVENSONG 
Server: Geoff Vincent 
Readers: Verona Lea, Ross Smith 
  Genesis 37: 12-28; Luke 22: 1-38 
 

LECTIONS FOR THE DAY 
 
 

Deuteronomy 26:1-11; Psalm 91:1-2, 9-16; 
Romans 10: 4-13; Luke 4:1-15 

ANGLICARE MISSION HOUSE 
FITZROY needs volunteers for Tuesdays 
and/or Thursdays once per month.  Details 
from Dawn Harvey. 

TMA—The Melbourne Anglican is available 
at the back of the church.  There is an article 
about our curate, Colleen Clayton, on page 5, 
continued on page 12, and also a photo from 
February 9 of all the Deacons including 
Wendy Crouch, ordained that day.  
Please take a copy. 
 

Lenten Studies/Reflections begin this 
week. 
The Sunday group meets for the first time 
today, in the chapel following the 10am 
service. I will ring the bell 5 minutes before 
we begin. Please bring your cuppa with 
you. 
The Tuesday group will meet for the first 
time after the midday Eucharist. You may 
bring your lunch. 
If you are unable to make it to all the 
sessions, please don’t let that stop you from 
joining a group. Your presence would be 
welcome when you are able to participate. 
Books are still available through the church 
office. Please give your money to Dawn 
Sullivan. 

 

Colleen 

THE ANGLICARE PARTNERSHIP 
GROUP 

A recent trip to Cyprus and Jordan will be 
the topic of Gillian and Peter Forwood’s 

presentation at the next meeting. 
2.15pm on Monday 25 March in the 

Rutherford Room. 
All are welcome.  Afternoon tea will be 

available. 

THE ASYLUM SEEKER meeting for 
March is on Monday 18th at 3.30pm in 
Dempster Room.  

 

 

YEAR’S MIND:  We remember before 
God,  Ida Foenander, Geoffrey Wilfred 
Wieland, David Creed, Evelyn Fisher, Thora 
Cooper, Joan Hill, and Diana Doidge, whose 
anniversaries occur at this time. 

NEXT SUNDAY  17 March 2019 
Second Sunday in Lent 

Genesis 15:1-12, 17-18; Psalm 27; 
Philippians 3:17-4:1; Luke 13:1-9  

or Luke 9:28-36 
 

8.00am EUCHARIST 
Presider: John Baldock 
Preacher: John Baldock 
Readers: Liz Pratt, Graham Pratt 
Intercessor: Keith Dempster 
Server: Hans Ferdinands 
Euch. Asst. Hans Ferdinands 
 
10.00am SUNG EUCHARIST      

Presider: John Baldock 
Preacher: John Baldock 
Deacon: Colleen Clayton 
Sub-Deacon: Geoff Vincent 
Readers: Barbara Fary, Norm Fary  
Intercessor: Richard Wilson 
Servers: Neil Nyholm (MC), Annette  
  Holland, Alison Asquith, Robin 
  Carter 
Euch. Assts.: Sub-Deacon, Jonathan Way 
For children:  Please make use of activities  
   at the back of the church. 
 
12 noon LENTEN STUDY 2 
 
 

6.00pm Liturgy of Light 

‘The inexpressible joy of 

Evensong’  
SUNDAY 10 MARCH AT 6.00pm  

An ancient service of quiet 
thoughtfulness and musical meditation, 

Evensong enlarges the heart and is 
‘shatteringly and utterly gorgeous’. 
Come focus on listening and find a 

place of solace and quiet in a world of 
noise.  

UNDER THE DIRECTION OF  
Michael Fulcher   

Evensong is held every second Sunday 
of the month at 6.00pm 

 Free parking on the south side of the 
church. 

stjohnscamberwell.org.au 

PARISH QUIET DAY! 
Plan to set-aside time in Lent for a Parish 
Quiet Day on Saturday 6 April, in the 
Church. Conducted by wonderful Fr. Ken 
Parker, it will be a very special day of 
reflection, music and wonder. A parallel 
children’s program will accompany much of 
the day, so busy parents can attend. Call Fr. 
John on 0438 640 644 for further 
information. 
 

A RELAXING SUNDAY LUNCH – 
Sunday 14 April at 12.30pm 
Join us for a relaxing Sunday lunch on 14 
April at the Vicarage, 15 The Grove, 
Camberwell. Parishioners are asked to bring 
salads, wine and desserts. Main course 
provided. $15 adults and teens over 16, $5 
for children 15 and under. Special kids 
menu. Call the Parish Office on 9882 4851to 
book. Bring a friend! No, bring two or three! 
All are welcome! 
 

THE JOURNAL OF SCRIPTURE & 
PRAYER for February-March is available  
at the back of the church.  Please take your 
copy. 


